
 
 

    
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Dear Parent 
 
PARENT INTERVIEWS 
This year again, due to Covid-19, we will conduct our parent interviews via telephone. Just like normal parent interviews, 
you will be given a set time when your child’s teacher will ring you and the interview will last around 10 minutes. 
A note will be sent out indicating the date and time your telephone interview will take place on Monday 4 October. 
 
The majority of interviews will take place week commencing Monday 18 October, however some may need to take place 
the week before, to fit all interviews in before the Half Term break. 
 

Please note that P1-P3 will finish at 1.45pm and P4-P7 at 2.00pm, Monday 18 – Friday 22 October. 
Please collect your children swiftly and leave car parking spaces for the P4-7 parents/carers. 

It is our intention that the staggered finish should ease traffic congestion if everyone, collects and departs at the staggered 
times. Please do not park in the Old Surgery Development 
 
Please email your child’s class teacher indicating the telephone number you wish to be contacted on. 
rwoods718@c2kni.net 
cmcclean371@c2kni.net 
mpatrick753@c2kni.net 
rgalashan637@c2kni.net 
sallen430@c2kni.net 
rmcilroy480@c2kni.net 
 
 
AUTUMN HALF TERM 
School will finish on Friday 22 October for Autumn Half Term and recommence on Monday 1 November. 
 
 
WATERCOLOUR PAINT PALETTES P4-P6 
Individual paint palettes are available for each pupil (P4-P6) to purchase at a cost of £4.00. 
The paints will remain in school, with your child’s name clearly marked and will continue through 
to P7.  This is to avoid pupils sharing palettes. 
Can you please bring £4.00 in an envelope to your child’s class teacher as soon as possible, thank 
you. 
 
NEURONIMO PROGRAMME, REVERSE THE TREND FOUNDATION 
The Neuronimo programme is also available for use at home. This is an opportunity to supplement any learning your child 
may have had in class.   The link will take you to the Learning Management System where you will be prompted to sign up 
and create a login.  This will give you access to selected course material. 
Please see your link for Neuronimo at Home https://www.neuronimo.co.uk/enroll/1620225?th__ug=d692491b 
 
BREAKFAST CLUB                                                                                                                                                                                                         

REMINDER: Due to PHA Guidelines and continuing with our class bubbles, pupils are unable to attend Breakfast Club 

without having already confirmed their days attending, with payment having been made to the school office, on a Friday 

for the following week. 

CONSIDERATE PARKING                                                                                                                                                                                      

Again, the residents from Old Surgery Development, at the end of the Lismenary Road, have requested that their property is 

not used as a turning circle nor parking facility when dropping off and collecting chicken from school.                                      

Can everyone please be mindful of where they park and ensure they are not blocking entrances or obstructing sightlines at 

junctions.    Your consideration towards the residents would be greatly appreciated.                                                                                                                                                                                                             
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FLU VACCINATION 
The Flu Immunisation Programme for pupils will take place on Monday 8 November.  All pupils will have received a letter 
from the School Nurse regarding this.  All completed forms to be returned to your child’s class teacher no later than Monday 
4 October.  
 
FREE SCHOOL MEALS AND UNIFORM GRANTS 
If you have not applied, please do so as soon as possible as it can take up to four weeks for an application to be processed. 
If you have not received an email confirming your application, please check your junk mail. 
For more information please visit  www.eani.org/fsm 
 
 
E Doherty  
Principal                                   

 

SCHOOL MEALS MENU 

Monday 4 – Friday 8 October  
For further information on allergenic ingredients, please contact the school 
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Breakfast Club Booking Slip          September 2021 
 
 
Pupil’s Name ________________________________________________  Class ____________________________________ 
 
 

Please indicate which days your child is attending Breakfast Club. 
£2.50 per pupil, per day. 

 
Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

     

 
 
Please note that this booking slip, MUST be completed each Friday and returned to your child’s class teacher, along with the 
correct money, so we are aware in advance how many children are attending Breakfast Club the following week. 
Breakfast Club MUST be booked and paid for in advance of any pupil attending. 

Monday  Tuesday  Wednesday  Thursday  Friday  
 

 
Fish Fingers, 
Sweetcorn, 

Chips  
or  

Baked Potato 
&  

Fresh Fruit 
Salad  

and Yoghurt 

 
Steak Burger in 

Bap,  
Coleslaw  

And 
 Homemade 

Spiced Cubed 
Potatoes 

& 
Chocolate & 
Pear Sponge 

and  
Chocolate 

Sauce 
 

 
 

Chicken Curry 
and  

Boiled Rice,  
Naan Bread  

and  
Garden Peas 

& 
Fruit, Jelly  

and  
Ice Cream 

 
Roast Turkey, 
Stuffing and 

Gravy,  
Diced Carrot 
and Parsnip, 

Mashed  
and  

Oven Dry Roast 
Potatoes 

&  
Fresh Fruit  

and  
Yoghurt 

 

 
 

Pasta 
Bolognaise, 

Carrot Batons 
and  

Crusty Bread 
&  

Fruit Smoothie 
and  

Flakemeal 
Biscuit 

http://www.eani.org/fsm

